
  Cìėěġ tėÙěÎķġÙėìÁĂ /éĥėÏé  
             Ĉã IìäéûÁĂÕě 

M ISSION  PARTNER  
     PRESBYTERIAN  
     HUNGER   
     PROGRAM ééé..2 

  

M AY  
     HAPPENINGSéé..3 
 
SESSION  NEWS 
UK IRK  
SUMMER  SHAKE -UP 
M USIC  M INISTRY  
PASTORS  (CONTõD)....4 
 
UPCOMING  EVENTS  
M ULLEN  LECTURE 
M USIC  M INISTRY .....5 
 
BIRTHDAYS  &  
     ANNIVERSARIES  
IN  SYMPATHY  
THANK  YOU 
WOMENõS STUDIES  
BOOK  CLUB 
M ENõS PRAYER 
GROUP 
TREASURERõS  
     REPORTéééé...6 
 
CALENDAR é...éé...7 
 
PRAYER LIST 
LECTIONARY é...é....8 

JUNE 2018 

FROM  CO-PASTORS  EMILY  & C URTIS  ON  THEIR  FOURTH  
ANNIIVERSARY  SERVING  OUR  CHURCH  

From Curtis: 
     Liturgically, it is now Pentecost, the season of the church. Weôre told in Acts 2:42, that the 

believers ñdevoted themselves to the apostlesô teaching and fellowship, to the breaking of 

bread and the prayers.ò Pastorally, this June is the fourth anniversary of the call made to Emily 

and me to serve Highlands First Presbyterian Church. 

     I am still amazed that I have the privilege to serve this congregation. This fellowship of  

believers has truly been the best pastoral ministry in which I have participated. It is the best 

because of the people who make up this congregation!  

     Together, in different ways and ministries, the members truly devote themselves to teaching 

and fellowship, to the breaking of bread and prayers. I am so impressed with the commitment 

the members make to realize this fellowship as a viable body for the gospel of Jesus Christ. 

Thank you for this gift, this grace. 

       I also deeply appreciate these four years of growth for myself and as a pastor. The  

challenges have been good for me. The opportunity to share pastoral ministry with Emily has 

been very positive. Working with the staff has been a team effort that has benefitted me  

enormously as well as this congregation. I am glad to say I am still growing in faith, heart, and 

mind. Thank you for this gift, this grace. 

       If I could change one thing it would be this: shorten and straighten the Gorge Road!  

Nevertheless, in this sanctuary of faith and fellowship, you enable me to be open to continual 

change so that I can regularly pray: ñLord, give me more hope and wisdom, make me less  

anxious, make me more able to serve your people. Lord, thank you for these gifts and this 

grace called First Presbyterian in Highlands.ò     

 
From Emily: 
     Since my high school graduation, the longest Iôve lived in one place is four years. The  

longest Iôve served on a church staff is also four years. Itôs a remarkable feeling to me to come 

to this four year anniversary at First Presbyterian Church and not be packing boxes or planning 

to move! Itôs wonderful for me and my family to feel so very much at home in this community 

and in this family of faith. 
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     NC Child, the statewide advocacy group for children, 
says poverty and hunger remain major problems for  
children in Western NC. According to their report, 57.8% 
of Macon County children still live in poor or near poor 
homes and 25.8% live in food insecure households putting 
at risk their immediate health, safety and ability to learn.  
 
     Through the Presbytery of Western North Carolinaôs 
Presbyterian Hunger Project we have the opportunity to 
assist in this major problem. During the month of July,  
containers will be available at both church entrances for a 
free will contribution to the 5 Cents Per Meal program  

 
which aids in local, state, and international hunger relief. 
The funds contributed are divided, with 45% going to our 
WNC region and state needs and the remaining to interna-
tional hunger efforts. 
 
     This program also directly impacts our community in 
offering  funds to our local food bank. The International 
Friendship Center, along with our churchôs endorsement, 
has written a grant which was approved by the Presbytery 
Hunger Project to aid in funds to the Highlands Food  
Pantry. We are delighted to report that the Food Pantry will 
receive $7,000.00.  

     This month we feature our church member, Scottie Scott, who volunteers his time every 
Monday to the Highlands Food Pantry and also serves on the International Friendship Center 
board which is the parent organization for the local pantry. 
 
Why do you serve on the board? How long have you served? 
     Several years ago the board was experiencing people leaving and the president at the time 
asked if I would consider joining. I had little knowledge of what the board's mission was or the 
importance of the work that they were trying to accomplish. What an eye opener! I had no idea 
of the need that existed then, today and tomorrow. Whether it's the lack of a simple daily meal, 
language translation help, or a friendly ear hearing the plea "what do I do now?ò  I was one of 
the many people who didn't realize the importance of those who support the Highlands  

area service industry. They are here to make a better life for themselves and without them there would be no  
Highlands. 
 
What has been transformative for you in this position? 
     I feel I've been blessed in many ways. Whether lucky enough being in the "right place at the right time" or  
having someone steer me in the most positive path in life, I'll never know for sure. By serving others and "paying it 
forward" insures I'll never take life for granted. The look of gratitude and relief from those who come through the 
food pantry is a wonderful reward. 
 
How has your faith been informed or challenged? 
     Until experiencing our church, I have never been much of a church goer. I love the fact that every Sunday we talk 
of helping others in many different ways throughout the service. It just reinforces importance and fun in working with 
like minded people at the food pantry! 

P  H  P 

ñEnslaving poverty in a world of abundance is an  
intolerable violation of Godôs good creation.ò 

Book of Confessions, 9.46  
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M AY  HAPPENINGS  

     The Sacred Sounds Handbell Choir rang out beautiful musical offerings at the May 13 Motherôs Day worship service. 

      
     On Pentecost Sunday, May 20, Pastor 
Curtis demonstrated the power of the Holy 
Spirit and "tongues of flame" with a house 
fan and streamers, at the Children's  
Moment. 
 

     Our Chef Marty provided a luscious 
luncheon after worship on May 20. During 
the luncheon Michael Lancaster led the 
group in singing Happy Birthday to John 
Rymer, who turned 90 the following day. 
 

     Following the May 20 luncheon,  
everyone was invited to tour the Highlands 
Community Child Development Center 
(HCCDC) on the 14th anniversary of its 
opening. 
 

     We were honored to have the Asheville 
Symphony Chamber Chorus participate in 
our worship service on May 20, as well as 
giving a full concert, entitled Love Song 
Waltzes, in the sanctuary in the afternoon. 
Our own Dr. Michael Lancaster conducted; 
Patricia Black accompanied on piano  
during worship, and Kyle Ritter and Ned  
Tipton accompanied in the afternoon  
concert. Our former tenor intern, Garrett 
Whipkey, along with sopranos Jude 
Gotrich, Carrie Bekompas and Julie  
Overvold, provided breath-taking solos. 

   Bagpiper Cameron Nixon provided a wonderful Prelude at our May 
27th Trinity Sunday service. Tenor Chance Passamore sang Give me 
Jesus for the Offertory and Rev. Emily Wilmarth gave a great  
Childrenôs Moment.  

      Curtis Fussell conducted the Childrenôs Moment at the May 6th service. During the  
Offertory, Chancel Choir intern Jacob Plaisted sang Andre Crouch's My Tribute. 


